
Uwking for unity — delegates at the meeting of independent unions at Ipelegeng Community Centre, Soweto 

Huge gathering of unions 
ALMOST all of this country's 
independent trade union move
ment converged on Soweto on 
J u n e 9 and 10 to d i s c u s s 
forming a wider unity. 

The meeting was called by 
the unions which have already 
c o m m i t t e d t h e m s e l v e s to 
forming a new super federation 
in the very near fiiture. 

The feasibility committee, 
formed after the April 1983 
unity meeting at Athlone near 
Cape Town, has now completed 
its task and has drawn up a 
draft constitution for the new 
federation. 

But. before taking the final 
steps toward the federation's 
inaugural congress, the unity 
unions decided to see whether 

it was not possible to achieve 
an even wider unity in the in
terests of furthering the work
ing class struggle. 

So t the unions, which had 
initially been part of the feasi
bility committee plus others 
which have sprung up since 
April 1983, were invited to at* 
tend the Soweto meeting. 

With over 200 delegates from 
42 unions attending, this was 
the first mass gather ing of 
South Africa's independent 
trade union movement. 

The unions at the meeting 
were from varying political 
positions — some support black 
consciousness organisations, 
o the r s suppor t the United 
Democratic Front, and then 

sti l l o thers , l ike FOSATU, 
choose to remain independent 

In order to encourage as 
much worker participation as 
possible, unions were urged to 
send worker delegates to the 
meeting. Many of the FOSATU 
unions brought along their en
tire executive committees. 

Differences 
And one of the most signifi

cant features of the Soweto 
meeting was workers' desire to 
see the new federation get ofT 
the ground as soon as possible. 

However, differences began 
to emerge on what should be 
the basic principles of this new 
federation. 

Cape Town Municipal Work

ers Association's John Ernstzen 
outlined the five principles 
which had been agreed upon by 
the unity unions. These were: 
worker control ; i ndus t r i a l 
unionism; non-racialism; mem* 
bership to be based on paid-up 
m e m b e r s h i p ; a n d f i n a l l y 
national co-operation between 
the unions affiliated to the 
federation. 

Significantly, the issue of in* 
dustrial unionism, which earli
er in the unity talks was a 
stumbling block for the general 
unions, seemed to be less of a 
problem. Most appreciated the 
importance of converting into 
industrially-based unions. 

This time, though, non-ra
cialism was the major issue, 

particularly for the black con
sciousness-linked Azanian Con* 
gress of Trade Unions. 

Majority 
But, at the end of the day, 

the majority of the unionE 
(about 30) sUted that they had 
'::••• problems' with the five 
principles* Some of those whe 
could not commit themselves U 
the principles immediately ei< 
ther had 'internal problems' oi 
had to refer them back to theii 
members. 

The Soweto unity meeting 
has paved the way for furthei 
discussions with these unions 
about the possibility of theii 
j o i n i n g t h e n e w s u p e i 
federation. 


